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June 2009
MANAGER'S REPORT

The following is a brief summary of activities related to the Authority during the last month, including but not limited to, the following items:

Administrative Items
The major effort this month was working with the Green Tech Power Group on a potential solar project at American Canyon Sanitary Landfill.

American Canyon Sanitary Landfill
Staff continues to work on assuming duties and expenses formerly provided by Northern.  Most expenses are now paid directly by the Authority.  Some staffing services continue to be provided under the direction of Authority staff. 

Loop Trail and public access
The City of American Canyon (CAC) is continuing to secure approvals on the “north trail segment”.  CAC consultants have prepared the necessary maps and agreements to execute a lot line adjustment to assure the trail and Authority facilities will be on the appropriate property or easement.  Authority staff is reviewing the agreements and hopes to have the matter on the August agenda. 
Microturbine Project

The landfill gas treatment skid is continuing to produce high levels of condensate which fouls the compressor.  The microturbine engineers are redesigning the skid to eliminate the condensate issue. 

There have been rumors that the landfill will not have enough gas to supply the microturbine project.  This is not true. No new source material (garbage) has been added to the landfill since 1995 and gas generation is decreasing.  This will not have an effect on the microturbines but on the larger generation plant at the landfill.  The 1.5 megawatt facility has reduced its production because of the decrease in gas which frees more gas for the Microturbines.  Our consultants are continuing to evaluate gas generation to maximize gas capture.  Also we are looking at the possibility of adding new generation by the possible addition of a methane digester. A methane digester may produce addition electricity at a low cost since the electrical generation capacity is already in place.
